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Rocca di Papa, 18th February 2022

To all Gen3 assistants and T4U animators
Dearest all, Many greetings to all of you!   
The worldwide Hombre Mundo event is just around the corner and we wanted to assure each one of our great-
est unity, so that it will be HIM among us who will sets us on fire for the ut omnes - the prayer of Jesus “That 
all may be one”! We are sending you some important information so the only live Zoom appointment that, as you 
will remember, will be on SATURDAY 26th FEBRUARY at 12:00 GMT (13:00 in Italy) will run smoothly.

It will be an opportunity to greet each other and realize that we are truly “a people” scattered throughout the earth 
that lives, works and prays to build a better and more united world. 

THE PROGRAMME of the zoom appointment (40 minutes) consists in greeting each other, linking up with Gen Rosso who 
will be in Lampedusa (an island in the Mediterranean Sea, symbol of the welcoming of many refugees and migrants) 
and praying together the Time Out. Here you will find the timetable with the detailed programme, which we ask 
you to read carefully to be ready to participate. The programme was prepared by a group of Italian gen3 and two 
gen2 of the Gen Centre. 

BE CAREFUL TO TURN THE CAMERAS OFF AND ON AT THE RIGHT TIME. As you can see from the programme, to be able 
to greet each other live we have subdivided the world into 10 areas. After the first 4 minutes of greeting and 
introduction it is important that EVERYONE turns off the cameras and microphones. Why? To highlight, in the first 
pages of zoom, ONLY the teens from those countries who will be greeting us. We therefore ask you to identify at which 
point your nation will be greeting all (see detailed programme) and be ready to turn on the cameras and microphones 
at that precise moment, that is, while your spokesperson speaks, be ready to greet enthusiastically, as soon as he / 
she has finished speaking. After one minute our Zoom director will automatically turn off all the microphones and at 
that point we ask those who have already said hello to turn off their camera immediately. 
The director will then spotlight the spokesperson of the next nation (or cluster of nations) who will be greeting. And 
so on. Of course even at the beginning and at the end of the whole programme it is nice to turn on the cameras to 
see each other. 

COLOURS: We have assigned a colour to each country / geographical area. We ask you to be ready with coloured 
handkerchiefs or bandanas, or t-shirts or anything else that has the colour we have assigned to you, to be united and 
recognizable at the time of your greetings. Thank you!

ZOOM: ID riunione: 914 1355 4903 - Passcode: 246140. We invite everyone to enter zoom 15 minutes before the 
start, that is, at 11:45 GMT (12:45 in Italy). 

RENAME yourself on zoom: on entering zoom we ask you to rename yourself by writing the name of your COUNTRY 
and, if you are in a group, of your CITY.

TRANSLATIONS: as you know there will be no translations. The presenters will speak very little.  

ONLY for the 10 gen3 spokespersons of the various countries: We will do a test on Saturday 26th at 11:00 am Italy time 
with the gen3 spokespersons of the 10 geographical areas using the same zoom link. We ask the five gen who will greet 
at the beginning (before we link with Gen Rosso) to give funny greetings (it will still be Carnival time!) maybe even with 
tongue twisters, while to the five gen spokespersons who will greet all in the second moment, that is, before the Time 
Out, we ask to solemnly pronounce the Golden Rule in their own language by keeping a lit candle near their screen. 

Betta, Leo, Pietro, Elisa, Diego, Giulia, Gioele (gen3) together with Juan Cruz and Marina (gen2)  
and Gen3/T4U Centre

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ejF9eJ31JUrIEKphZYwgfFKbvFWaF1R_/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=118003411579737380061&rtpof=true&sd=true

